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We reviewed emergency services and debris removal costs associated with Hurricane Katrina for 
the Magnolia Electric Power Association. The objective of the review was to determine whether 
the Association was properly accounting for disaster-related costs and whether such costs were 
eligible for funding under FEMA' s disaster assistance programs. 

The Association received an award of $10.7 million from the Mississippi Emergency 
Management Agency (MEMA), a FEMA grantee, for emergency protective measures and debris 
removal. The award provided funding for 13 large projects. As of February 9, 2006, the cut-off 
date of our review, the association had received $5.3 million ofFEMA funds and had recorded 
expenditures of $8.3 million for emergency services and $2.3 million for debris removal 
activities. 

We analyzed the Association's accounting system, disaster costs, and contracting policies and 
procedures, and interviewed Association officials. The nature and brevity of this assignment 
precluded the use of our normal audit protocols. Therefore, it was not conducted according to 
generally accepted government auditing standards. Had we followed such standards, other 
matters may have come to our attention. 

This review was conducted in conjunction with the President' s Council on Integrity and Efficiency 
(PCIE) as part of its examination of relief efforts provided by the federal government in the 
aftermath of Hunicanes Katrina and Rita. As such, a copy of the report has been forwarded to the 
PCIE Homeland Security working group, which is coordinating Inspectors' General review of this 
important subject. 








